

## St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

- t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074
- e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk

w. www.st-hughlincoin.trafford.sch.uk

Dear Parents/Carers

Wednesday 19th June

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

## **Parking**

This week we have seen two accidents on the visitor's car park and therefore some extra changes will be made. The car park will be closed each day from 8.30am – 9am and 3pm – 3.30pm. These are additional to the other changes we have made outside church and the hall

To clarify; the safety of our children is the upmost consideration and we have seen too many near misses. We have stopped parking at the rear of the hall as people would 'back off' without looking and there have been too many incidents. Despite repeated requests people do not consider the safety of pedestrians and we feel compelled to make changes as a result of a selfish few. Thank you.

## Silver Trail

Next week will be holding our annual Silver Trail. To assist with fundraising we ask the children to bring in silver coins (5ps are preferable) and the classes compete to make the longest lines. It really is great fun and I look forward to your support.

## PTA/Friends Meeting

A reminder that tonight we will be having a PTA/Friends meeting at 7.30pm in the Urmston Pub. I do hope to see you there as fundraising and fun events are crucial to school and our community.

Thank you as ever for your continued support.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle





